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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning.   

COMING UP  

 

 

 

Thursday 21st November 

Marnebek Performance 

 

Saturday November 23rd 

Grade 6 Uniform Orders  

due at Beleza Cranbourne 

 

Tuesday 26th November 

Prep Transition Session # 4 

11.45am—1.30pm 

 

Wednesday 27th November 

Final School Swimming Session 

 

Wednesday 27th November 

Science Dome Incursion 

Permission Slips Due Back 

 

Issue 37 

20th November, 2019 

Word of the Week 

Transition—’to undergo a process or period of change’ 

 

 
TRANSITION—Students experience their first transition when they 
begin school. This process occurs in term 4 for our pre-school 
students who participate in school visits to meet staff and become 
familiar with the school setting.  
Year 6 students participate in the state wide transition day,  where 
they attend their selected secondary school for the day. This is 
scheduled for Tuesday, December 10th 2019. 
To support all of  our students and minimize possible worries they 
may have about moving classrooms and changing year levels, Mr.  
Clydesdale has worked with the staff to arrange our whole school 
transition sessions to synchronize with the statewide transition 
day.  
SWIMMING - Thank you to all members of staff for supporting the 
weekly swimming sessions, which concludes next week.  
CONGRATULATIONS to the senior staff and students, who did an 
amazing job today and this evening showcasing their work in the 
EXPO. Students displayed and presented their projects on 
countries from around the world during the afternoon to younger 
students then this evening to parents. Some students had food 
samples whilst others had translator facilities set up on the 

computers to listen to the language. Great job! 
Thank you to all the parents who attended. 
 
Cheryl Van Deursen   
 Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


From the Office    
School Finishing Time 

Please note that school finishes 
at 3.15 each day. If you are   

unable to collect your child at 
this time can you please make 

sure that alternative              
arrangements are in place. 

2020 School Fees      

Details of the 2020 School Fees 
have now been sent home with 

all students.  

These payments can now be 
made at the office or directly 

into the schools bank account. 

2020 CSEF Applications 

These application are now   
available from the office. 

If you applied for CSEF at     
Cranbourne Primary School in 

2019, you do not need to    
complete an application form in 
2020 unless there is a change in                

circumstances.  

 

 

NOTICES DUE BACK: 

Prep to Grade 2 

Science Discovery Dome 

Due Back 27th November 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 

FA Rhys D 

FB Leo C 

FC Portia K 

 

JA Ashveer S 
JB Alexandria H 

JC Chaise B 

JD Ollie O 

JE Jack M 

 

MA Mekhna 

MB Natalia T 

MC Liam W 

MD Maggie 

 

SA Tyan 

SB Ramin 

SC Sema 

SD Sam G 

ICT FA Violet M 

 MC Bailey A 

 JD Nei N 

 SB Manny S 

Ms Whittle JC Nehaal 

Mrs Bloomfield JB Aariz N 

Mr Clydesdale FC Paul R 

Mrs Fernand SC Rudenise 

Principal  SD Charlie 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 THIS WEEK’S  

 NOVEMBER 

BABIES! 

 

 

Homara A 
Jacob E 

Nyakueth L 
Anthony S 

Kyle J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community News 

We held our second Scholastic Book Fair last week. It was a great event for our 
school, with lots of purchases being made by parents and families and staff! 
We had a visit from the Cranky Bear, who visited Breakfast Club on Tuesday, 
12th November. 

The Book Fair raised $649.50 worth of purchases for our school, to help update books in the library and 
resources to be used in the classroom.  Thank you to everyone who attended the Book Fair—your       
support of our school is certainly appreciated.  

But more importantly, your appreciation of books for your children  is to be commended! 

 

Winners of the raffle:  Heath (FC) Lucian (JC)            
Irushi (MC) Rudenise (SC) 

Congratulations to each of you! 
Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 



 

 THURSDAY 

IS  

SCHOOL 

BANKING 

DAY 

 

  
  
  
  
  

      

Monday 18th Nov Tuesday 19th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Wednesday 20th Nov 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 21st Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Friday 22nd Nov 23rd & 24th 
2020 Grade 
6 Uniform 
Orders due 
23rd.   
Orders to be 
done  
directly with 
Beleza. 
 

Monday 25th Nov Tuesday 26th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
Prep Transition # 4 
11.45 to 1.30 
 
 

Wednesday 27th Nov 
 
School Swimming 
 
Prep to Grade 2—Science 
Dome Incursion            
Permission slips due back 
 
 

Thursday 28th Nov 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Friday 29h Nov 
 
Second Round of Grade 6 
Graduation Tickets due 
 
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

30th & 1st  

Monday 2nd Dec Tuesday 3rd Dec 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Wednesday 4th Dec 
 
Prep to Grade 2—Science 
Dome Incursion 

Thursday 5th Dec 
 
Breakfast Cub  
Community Breakfast 
(Last Breakfast club for 
the year) 

Friday 6th Dec 7th & 8th 

Monday 9th Dec Tuesday 10th Dec 
 
Statewide Transition 
Day 
 
2020 Preps from  
11.45 am—12.30 pm 
 

Wednesday 11th Dec Thursday 12th Dec 
 
Community Concert 
5.30—7.00 pm 

Friday 13th Dec 
 
Grade 6 Graduation   
Rehearsal  
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

14th & 15th 



END OF YEAR 

COMMUNITY 

CONCERT 

 

Cranbourne Primary School invites families and friends to attend our ‘End of Year’  

Community Concert.  The night will consist of songs performed by the students in their 

Learning Communities as well as special choir and ukulele/guitar performances.   

Raffle tickets will be sold leading up to the event as well as on the night, and prizes will 

be drawn throughout the evening.  

This is a great opportunity to come together and celebrate the fantastic year we have 

had as a school community! 

 

When:  

Thursday 12
th
 December 

Time: 

5.30pm – 7.00pm 

Where: 

Cranbourne Primary School Oval 

 

 

 

 

 What to bring: 

 Picnic blanket, chairs, dinner, drinks and nibbles   

 Sausages will be on sale for $2.00 each 

 

 

(THIS IS AN ALCOHOL FREE EVENT – Anyone with alcohol or under the influence of alcohol will be escorted from 

the premises) 



DO YOU HAVE OR DO YOU KNOW A CHILD WHO IS DUE TO 

START PREP IN 2020? 

CHILDREN MUST TURN 5 BY APRIL 30TH IN THE YEAR THEY 

START PREP 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2020 AND TRANSITION IS 

UNDERWAY.   

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO           

ARRANGE ENROLMENT. 

 

 

  This is our last Book Club for 2019.   

 

Issue 8 has been sent home and is full of 
Christmas ideas!  Don’t forget, if you  are      

ordering as a gift just let me know and I can 
ensure that it stays a surprise.   

 

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank  
everyone who has supported both our 

Book Club and our Book Fairs throughout 
the year.  Your support has allowed us to 

stock our library with resources and books 
that the children have loved.  See you all in 

2020.   

Happy holiday reading! 

Ms Martin 

Mon 2nd December 






